
BLUE GRASS SPORTSMEN’S LEAGUE
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

October 05, 2021

Call to Order:  7:00
Prayer: Given by Ben Riffell
Pledge: Led by Lafe Kunkel
Roll Call: Present: Lafe Kunkel, Burton Wright, Ron Summers, Jeff Eaton
Absent: Aaron Brulc, Tim Foley
Quorum was Present, Attendance 21

Minutes:
Motion by: Kenn Maness, 2nd Tom Griswold to dispense of the reading of the minutes
and approve as written.
Motion:  Passes

Treasurer Report: by Ron Summers
Total Cash All Bank accounts $362491.68

The Dupree account total value is $291,725.93

This includes $37,200 in allocated funds for ammo purchase and $25,000 legal fees
reserve included in Non-Dedicated Funds.

Total YTD profit for Operations (Main Club, Farm and GP Range) is $25,232.76. Main Club
shows a total profit of $88,816.46

Total Operations YTD income is $470,044.90. This is $15,794.90 above the FY20-21 budget.

Total Membership Income is $6,681.42 (about 1.7%) below the FY20-21 budget amount.

Shotgun received a $47,000.00 donation from Jessamine County Trap Club in the form of
improvements to the Trap Ranges. Under this program, there are additional improvements
planned in FY21-22 totaling approximately $28,000.00.

Budgeted for FY 2021-2022 is $515,500 and a loss of $62,000.

Updates: from Lafe Kunkel

● There is a lawsuit from neighboring property against BGSL with alleged stray bullets.
● Attorney has been hired
● Additional proactive measures have taken place prior to investigation
● The 300-yard Rifle range and Pistol Pit 4 temporarily closed.
● The Rifle Range may be opened two days a week with volunteer individuals to help run

the ranges.
● Range safety officers will supervise use of the range to provide safety while providing

a restricted range use policy



● Will possibly be restricting rifle hunting in the club’s north area next to neighbor’s
property

President Lafe Kunkel opened the floor for questions.  Discussions with concerns were voiced
among the members. Questions were answered by Lafe.
Lafe added, at this time the club is doing everything we can to limit the strain on our members
while following the attorney’s directions/suggestions.

Don Smallwood was asked about the deer population.  Don stated that 2 years ago the count was
125-150 deer approximately.

Recent and Upcoming Events

● Shotgun hosted their annual “Big Blue Cancer Blast”  with 140 shooters, raising $75K
● USPSA had 315 competitors
● 200 Competitors were at the KY Steel Challenge, while adhering to the restricted range

policy.
● ABRA match will be Sunday
● The Casting Division will be hosting Jessamine County High School every Wednesday

and will perhaps hold their annual banquet in the clubhouse as well.
● 59th Annual Interstate shoot was hosted at Muzzleloader.  Muzzleloader division

welcomed the team from Pennsylvania for this event to BGSL for the first time.
● Shotgun FITASC Shoot scheduled for October 15-17.
● Glock Shoot  (GSSF) coming October 15-17 with 400-500 entries.

Motion by: Michael Jagielski, 2nd by Tom Griswold for meeting to adjourn.
Motion:  Passes

Meeting Adjourned:  7:35


